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1. The applicant is proposing to build a 5 unit building on a now vacant site that recently had a 1910 single family house located on the rear part of the site. Access is via a right of way over the existing driveway that serves this lot and 2 other lots.  Parking is proposed to be 3 spaces under the building and 2 in the rear yard. The project is being reviewed under site plan and subdivision standards, and is located within the R-6 zone and is subject to the R-6 Design Standards.
2. Public comments:  the applicant held a neighborhood meeting in April but this did not meet the noticing requirements and another one needs to be held.  Carol Pike, owner of the front lot at 93 Cumberland Avenue next door, has submitted detailed comments in PC2 which outline substantive concerns regarding the use of the shared drive and the impacts on her property, as well as regarding the design and cladding materials. 
3. To the rear and side of the site is the B2b zone along Washington Avenue, with a Seven Eleven immediately downhill. Uphill and across from the site is residential, mostly of traditional design though with some variation in design features.  The site slopes from the front to the back and also across the site.
4. Key issues:
· Design and materials:  While the design and materials are unusual, the staff design review concludes that it is generally compatible in scale and form with the surrounding neighborhood, which includes the Washington Avenue commercial frontage.  The applicant requested the ‘alternative design rview” and Att 4 provides a comprehensive explanation of the review comments based on the Design Standards.
· Use and modification to the shared driveway:  The principle concern is that the shared driveway does not appear to go as far back as shown on the proposals so that access to the rear parking and snow storage area appear to be on another lot.  The shared driveway is used by the existing 2 family at the rear of the abutting lot; by the 3 family immediately next door on the abutting lot and would also serve the proposed 5 unit on this site. Staff have not seen an overall plan showing how parking and emergency access would be provided to all three lots and this question should be addressed as part of the final proposals.  The plans also show a retaining wall in the driveway and regrading, which appears to affect the neighbors use of the driveway.
· Stormwater Management:  Dave Senus of Woodard & Curran, the City’s engineering review consultant, has highlighted the need for a different approach to stormwater management in order to avoid creating new patterns of drainage that go onto the Seven Eleven property. Further discussions with the Citys Department of Public Services is suggested to explore other options.
